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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program to 
deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 billion invested 
in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure.  

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across NSW. The 
delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports growth in the local 
economy. 

Project overview 

Tweed River High School is being upgraded to provide new permanent teaching spaces and core facilities, as well as 
vocational education facilities. The upgrade will provide new and refurbished learning spaces, a new library, a new senior 
learning environment, a new, larger capacity school support unit, vocational education and training (VET) facilities for 
construction, hospitality and primary industries, and relocation and enhancement of performing arts facilities and learning 
spaces. 

Updated completion dates  

In May 2022, we updated the community that the works to upgrade Tweed River High School have been impacted by the 
floods in Northern NSW. While the school was not directly impacted by floodwaters, the flooding in Northern NSW had a 
considerable impact on our work in the region, reducing capacity and increasing demand in the construction industry.  

Our contractor has now revised the program of works for the remainder of the upgrade. The updated anticipated completion 
dates for the buildings / project are outlined on the following page. 
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Facility Completion date  

Building 1: Technology and Applied Studies and Construction Early 2024 

Building 2: Performing Arts Early 2024 

Building 3: Hospitality and Business Centre Early 2024 

AG: Agriculture Early 2024 

Block F: Library and learning spaces and senior learning area Early 2023 

Block H: Dance Early 2024 

Progress update 

The library, new senior learning space and art rooms have been completed in Block F.  We are excited to be handing over these 
facilities to the school.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next steps  

Works will continue to finalise the refurbishment of Block F early in the new year.  Groundworks for the VET Buildings, 
including the new Performing Arts, Hospitality, Business, Technology and Agriculture learning spaces, have started, and work 
will continue on these facilities over the summer break.  We thank the community for your ongoing understanding and patience 
while we deliver the Tweed River High School upgrade. 
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